STATE OF CALIFORNIA EDMUND G. BROWN JR., Governor

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

505 VAN NESS AVENUE
SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94102-3298

CC:

September 3, 2015

Ms. Jessica Kinnahan

Southern California Gas Company
555 West 5™ Street, GT14E7

Los Angeles, CA 90013

RE: Review of Southern California Gas (SoCalGas) and San
Diego Gas and Electric (SDG&E) Appilication (A. 13-12-013)
for rate recovery for the proposed North South Gas Pipeline
project.

Dear Ms. Kinnahan;

Southern California Gas (SoCalGas) and San Diego Gas and Electric
(SDG&E) submitted Application 13-12-013 for construction and operation of
the North South Pipeline. The Energy Division has completed its review of
the SoCalGas and SDG&E application to construct the North South Gas
Pipeline Project. With the supplemental data and information provided by
SoCalGas, the Energy Division finds that the Application and Proponent's
Environmental Assessment contain sufficient information to satisfy the
requirements of the Commission's Information and Criteria List and can now
be deemed complete. Please note that this determination has been made
with the understanding that the Energy Division may request additional
data, as necessary, to review and analyze the environmental effects of the
proposed project in accordance with requirements of the California
Environmental Quality Act and National Environmental Policy Act.

Please do not hesitate to call me at (415) 703-1956 if you have any
questions.

Sincerely,
v £

——

Eric Chiang
California Public Utilities Commission

Mary Jo Borak, CPUC

Karl Bemesderfer, ALJ, CPUC
Robert Hawkins, USFS




